Professional Association General Membership Meeting 
April 24th, 2018 Meeting Minutes 
	Item 
	Discussion 
	Action/Decision 

	Call to Order and Approve Agenda
	Meeting was called to order by President Norma Chrisman at 4:35pm 
	

	Approve of Minutes
	 Minutes of the January 19, 2018 General Meeting were displayed and discussed. 
Minor corrections were noted and corrected. 
Motion to Accept amended minutes made by: Joyce Bauman 
2nd: Dick Thomas

	Minutes  Approved


	2018-2019 MVCC Professional Association Budget
	 Christine VanNamee, PA Treasurer shared the proposed 2018-2019 Budget and explained each budget line. There is no proposed increase for PA dues for the 2018-2019 year. 

Motion to approve the 2018-2019 Budget: Melissa Barlett 
2nd:  Michael Brown 
	Budget Approved

	2018-19 PA Election Ballot
	The 2018-2019 PA Election Ballot was shared with the General Membership. The ballot is very full this year with only one race currently unopposed. No additional nominations were added, however, there were a couple name deletions as their terms have not yet expired, as well as a couple members asked to have their names removed from the ballot. 
Motion to accept the Election Ballot as amended made by Robin Saxe
2nd: Justin Wilcox 

The ballot will be mailed to home mailing addresses by 2nd Vice President Diana Ayers-Darling which should arrive by April 30th, 2018. Members can return their ballots to the ballot box in the Library on both the Utica and Rome Campuses starting Monday April 30th until Friday May 4th. After the election period is over, the ballots will be counted and those who won their position(s) will be notified after the next Executive Board meeting on May 18th followed by an email to the General Membership. 

Members will have the ability to check their address the union currently has on file. President Chrisman will send an email to all members with their login information for the MVCC PA website where members can check their address and make changes if needed. 


	Motion passed 

	Negotiation  Team Update
	Aaron Fried, Co-Chair of the Negotiation Team provided an update as to what has happened since our last General Membership Meeting in January. A tentative agreement was reached between President VanWagoner & President Norma Chrisman. This agreement has been accepted by the Negotiation committee. It is important to note that this does not solve the biggest issue with the contract dealing with FSLA, however, we are still pursuing the grievance with FSLA. 
Aaron presented the Proposed Changes to the contact, (valid from September 1, 2016-August 31, 2019).

· Adding that MVCC does not discriminate in Article 2.8-Equal Employment Opportunities
· A small change in language used for Overload Posting (Article 5.6.D.4) email where instead of “allusers” being emailed, “All Full-time Employees” will be emailed instead

· Language change in Article 5.6.E-Coordinator Contracts concerning termination of contact which will now be “at the end of the stated term”
· A creation of a joint committee for Instruction Technologies (Article 5.14.A.1)

· A creation of a joint committee for Dual Credit Courses (Article 5.15.D)

· Addition of language with Job Descriptions (Article 6.3.A) to include additional information about “other duties as assigned” for Non-teaching faculty to mean other duties that are related to the job function

· A creation of a joint committee for Advisement (Article 6.6)

· Creation of a new Article concerning Non-teaching pay Grade Assignments (Article 6.7) which calls for the creation of a joint committee to study and make recommendations regarding the assignment of pay grades to non-teaching professionals

· Amend language in Article 7.1 (Evaluation and Employee Records) to provide supervisors of 12 month employee’s additional time to complete the evaluation process until the last working day in July. 
· Change in Overload language (Article 9.3) to call for prorated compensation when a member is unable to complete his/her assignment due to an approved leave of absence of 8 consecutive days
· A creation of a committee for Health Insurance (Article 10.2.I)

· Removing article 10.9-Part-time Employment since the PA no longer speaks for Part-time employees due to the establishment of the APA
· Amending language in Article 11.2.A-Sick Leave to accruals not exceeding more than 225 days, as well as including sister-in-law and brother-in-law in the definition of immediate family

· Change in language on Article 12.2.B.1-Sick leave Donation Program Intent to update definition of immediate family to that in 11.2.A.
· In Article 11.8.A, the number of personal days will increase from 1 personal day per academic year to 3 personal days per academic year with language added that if personal days are not used, the days will convert back to sick leave

· Appendix B-Academic Freedom will be changed to reflect the new Academic Freedom policy passed by the Board of Trustees

· A change in Article 10.2.D-Prescription Plan that includes an increase in co-payments for retail pharmacy services and mail service pharmacy. For retail, instead of $0/$25, it will now be $5 (generic), $30 (brand name) and $45 (Specialty). For retail mail order, instead of $0/$50, it will now be $10 (generic), $60 (brand name), and $90 (Specialty) for a 3 month supply

· Salary increases are determined within Article 9.2.A (Basic Salary Adjustment). For 2016-2017, a salary increase of 2.9%, 2017-2018, a salary increase of 2.75%, and for 2018-2019, a salary increase of 2.75%. 

· In Article 9.3-Overload Compensation, instructional services rendered during summer sessions will be $63.95/hr beginning gall 2016 & 2017, and $65/hr beginning Fall 2018.  

Aaron noted that there are still a few topics in discussion with the college:

1. Retrenchment 

2. Carnegie Minutes

3. Credit-hour/Contact-hour adjustment

4. Priority for Overload 

Timeframe for proposed contract approval: 
· PA Members will be able to vote electronically from April 25th-May 1st @ 4:30pm electronically. 

· If ratified by the membership, the contract will be sent forward for the Board of Trustees Meeting on  May 21st, 201 for their approval
· If approved by the Board of Trustees, the contract will be sent to the County for their June 13th, 2018 meeting for their approval. If approved here, we have an official contract. 

· Once approved by the county, the Union will work on getting retroactive payments completed over the summer. 

The Union will be working with Payroll and Human Resources to double check that salary increases.  The Retroactive pay will be done as a lump sum on a specific pay date. The Union will be notified of when that date would be in case members would like to change their deductions for that one specific check. 

Questions were entertained by Aaron, Co-Chair of the Negotiations committee.  
Norma will be sending an email out to members tomorrow (4/25/18) with how members can vote to ratify or decline the contact, as well as a link to the powerpoint presentation so it can viewed before voting. 
	

	Motion to Adjourn 
	Motion to adjourn made by: Aaron
2nd: Dawson
Meeting was adjourned at by President Norma Chrisman at 5:22pm. 
	



